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Permissible Uses of Loan Proceeds 

Guidance is provided in the following excerpt from the PPP Interim Final Rule Section III. 2 (r). 

r. How can PPP loans be used? The proceeds of a PPP loan are to be used for:  

i. payroll costs (as defined in the Act and in 2.f.);  

ii. costs related to the continuation of group health care benefits during periods of paid sick, 
medical, or family leave, and insurance premiums;  

iii. mortgage interest payments (but not mortgage prepayments or principal payments);  

iv. rent payments;  

v. utility payments; 

 vi. interest payments on any other debt obligations that were incurred before February 15, 2020; 
and/or  

vii. refinancing an SBA EIDL loan made between January 31, 2020 and April 3, 2020. If you received 
an SBA EIDL loan from January 31, 2020 through April 3, 2020, you can apply for a PPP loan. If your 
EIDL loan was not used for payroll costs, it does not affect your eligibility for a PPP loan. If your EIDL 
loan was used for payroll costs, your PPP loan must be used to refinance your EIDL loan. Proceeds 
from any advance up to $10,000 on the EIDL loan will be deducted from the loan forgiveness 
amount on the PPP loan.  

However, at least 75 percent of the PPP loan proceeds shall be used for payroll costs. For purposes of 
determining the percentage of use of proceeds for payroll costs, the amount of any EIDL refinanced will 
be included. For purposes of loan forgiveness, however, the borrower will have to document the proceeds 
used for payroll costs in order to determine the amount of forgiveness. While the Act provides that PPP 
loan proceeds may be used for the purposes listed above and for other allowable uses described in 
section 7(a) of the Small Business Act (15 U.S.C. 636(a)), the Administrator believes that finite 
appropriations and the structure of the Act warrant a requirement that borrowers use a substantial 
portion of the loan proceeds for payroll costs, consistent with Congress’ overarching goal of keeping 
workers paid and employed. As with the similar limitation on the forgiveness amount explained earlier, 
the Administrator, in consultation with the Secretary, has determined that 75 percent is an appropriate 
percentage that will align this element of the program with the loan amount, 75 percent of which is 
equivalent to eight weeks of payroll. This limitation on use of the loan funds will help to ensure that the 
finite appropriations available for these loans are directed toward payroll protection, as each loan that is 
issued depletes the appropriation, regardless of whether portions of the loan are later forgiven. 
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